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BACKGROUND:  The City owns 24 stormwater vaults which house a total of 110 stormwater 

treatment cartridge units.  The cartridges have media which needs to be exchanged, disposed of, 

and replaced due to age and this maintenance will allow the facilities to treat stormwater to the 

quality intended with the media before being released to the receiving waters. 

SUMMARY:  The City received 5 bids on the project as shown below. The engineer’s estimate on 

the project was $59,235.68. Subsequent to the award of the contract to Emeritec, Inc. on 

November 20th, 2023, the contractor notified the City that it was unable to meet its obligation to 

complete the project. Staff is recommending that Emeritec’s bid be rejected and the bid be 

awarded to the second responsible bidder, Olson Environmental. Olson Environmental has 

confirmed they can complete the project and are ready to start the work. The contract will be a 

three-year contract with 1 renewal in year 3 allowing for additional media exchanges in the 24 

vaults. 

Bids Received:  

Emeritec, Inc.  - $67,360.06 

Olson Environmental - $73,302.60 

Graymar Environmental - $77,143.50 

Jeffries Construction, LLC - $82,205.03 

Olson Brothers Pro-Vac, LLC - $131,330.57 

 

BENEFITS TO THE COMMUNITY:  Continue to provide clean stormwater to receiving bodies of 

waters from these treatment vaults and meet NPDES permit requirements. 

BUDGET IMPACT:  There are sufficient funds in Stormwater to cover the costs of this work. 

 



 
Figure 1:  Storm Cartridge with treatment media 

 

 

Figure 2:  Storm filter vaults example 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION.   Staff recommends that this item be placed on the April 15th, 2024 regular 

meeting consent agenda for council’s consideration.  

 


